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DRAFT
ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

Friday, September 9, 2005
ROOM 305 - Mohegan Campus
12:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order at 12:30 p.m. by Leslie Samuelson. 

Motion made and seconded to accept minutes from previous meeting.  Unanimously approved. 

Deans Report  
Personnel changes - Dean Branchini summarized recent personnel changes.  Informed the group that Steve Weiss resigned from TRCC to be an instructor in his field of sports psychology, and that psychology position is now open. Announced that math search did not have enough qualified applicants therefore new search will occur.  Stated that faculty member Brenda Hodge resigned from the Nursing Dept.  A special thank you was given to Judy Snayd for returning from scheduled sabbatical and enabling the Nursing Dept. to remain fully staffed for the semester.  
Strategic Plan – Dean Branchini mentioned that a major priority this year is to integrate developmental education across the curriculum.  
Systemwide Professional Day – Dean Branchini announced that systemwide Professional Day will be September 23rd.  Reminded the group that attendance is mandatory.   It was noted by some faculty that conflict exists on Professional Day, as classes are in session – Dean Branchini asked that faculty who do have classes on the 23rd come for at least some portion of the day.  Stated that there will be productive breakout sessions.  Requested that topics of discussion be forwarded to her.  It was discussed that one topic should be the increasing number of developmental students and its impact on teaching, etc.  It was also discussed that it would be timely to have the speaker from last year’s systemwide Professional Day return to speak about students with psychological issues.  
Additional Responsibilities – Dean Branchini commended everyone on the great job done on Additional Responsibilities reports.  Mentioned a few things to think about going forward.  Following written guidelines concerning Additional Responsibilities, Dean Branchini noted that committee work isn’t to be included in report unless work is that of a chair or leader on committee.   Mentioned, however, that there is room for negotiation.   If extensive work is done on a committee yet one is not chair, a separate report should accompany the submitted Additional Responsibilities form.  This report will serve as backup documentation that the Dean can review.  Reminder given to the group that if needing to deviate from Additional Responsibilities plan, it is important to talk to the Department Chair.    Art Braza raised the point that union contract allows for a peer review that can be established to evaluate the Additional Responsibilities reports.  Dean Branchini welcomed the formation of such a peer review.  
Adjunct orientation – Dean Branchini noted that plans are being made to organize a better system to orient adjuncts.  Explained that because adjuncts are so large in number, the College is limited in the improvements it can make to the orientation process.  Elicited feedback from Division members and asked that ideas be forwarded as soon as possible.  

Schedules – Reminder given to group concerning the fact that schedules need to be approved within 2 weeks.  

Human Rights Survey and Conference 

UCONN is trying to expand Human Rights education and is asking all branch campuses and community colleges to collect information primarily via survey.  Frances Moulder asked that the group participate in a Human Rights Survey to obtain information on anything we know about human rights education info at our College.  She handed out survey for return by the end of the meeting.  Frances expressed that TRCC could feed into their Human Rights degree program.  

Janet Hagen announced that she attended interesting two day conference on human rights.  Format included what human rights is, how we’ve progressed since the inception of Human Rights activism, and how we can teach it in the classroom (i.e. lesson plans, etc.)  Asked that interested parties see her for literature that she brought back from the conference.

Vista 

Kem Barfield communicated information on various VISTA features that can benefit faculty tremendously.  Expressed the potential for more faculty to shift from web pages to VISTA.   Noted the ease of VISTA use and the potential for every faculty member to utilize and update quickly.   Advocated the advantages of using the Faculty Lounge in VISTA – a place to share ideas, question, share best practices, link experienced people to less experienced people, retrieve quick responses to questions at hand, exchange files, etc.  Kem explained that he is working toward eliminating himself as a bottleneck through his attempts to increase faculty use of the Lounge.  

Topic Ideas for Future Meetings

Leslie Samuelson asked for topic ideas for future meetings.  Ideas that came forth from group included:  

· Issues concerning Hurricane Katrina

· Updates from the tutoring center and other support areas related to student learning

· Refresher course on advising

· Internet based learning – VISTA and other vehicles that can be used to supplement student feedback   

· E Portfolio updates

Leslie will send out a list for our prioritization.  Stated that some of the topics mentioned could be covered on Professional Day.  

Old Business

None discussed.
New Business

None discussed.
Announcements

Job Fair Schedule handed out to group, along with flyer with information for upcoming job fair.  

Advisor Training coming up on October 7th – designed for newer faculty members but open to all. 
Convocation coming up on September 12th.  Asked the faculty members bring classes to convocation.  

First governance meeting of the semester is September 19th at 3:30 p.m.  

German students returning to the College to visit.  Phil Mayer said volunteers are needed to transport German students on September 15th.  Asked that interested parties contact him at their earliest convenience.  

English Language and Cross-Cultural Support Services now available in the International Students’ Resource Room - opening day celebration will be held September 13th.  The hours of operation will be Monday through Thursday 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  Barbara Yanofsky reminded everyone that students do not have to be in ESL classes to get assistance.
Adjournment

There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m.  

Next Academic Division meeting is scheduled for Friday, October 14, 2005
at 12:30 p.m. in Room 102 on the Thames campus. 
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